
The	ccNSO	Outreach	and	Involvement	Standing	Committee	(OISC)	had	its	third	
meeting	on	6	May	2021.	The	group	recently	concluded	some	administrative	matters,	
including	a	proposed	update	to	its	Terms	of	Reference.	The	update	consists	of	
two	new	proposed	additional	annexes	to	the	ToR.		The	new	additions	only	relate	to	
the	integration	of	the	ccNSO	Community	Onboarding	Programme	(COP)	and	Travel	
Funding-related	aspects	into	the	OISC.	No	further	substantial	edits	have	been	made.	

The	ccNSO	Council	will	soon	receive	the	revised	ToR	for	its	consideration	and	
eventually	adoption.	

Moreover,	the	OISC	is	currently	working	on	an	outreach	and	involvement	strategy,	
in	a	3-step	approach.		The	first	step	is	to	further	refine	its	scope	–	within	the	
framework	of	what	is	included	in	the	OISC	ToR,	followed	by	a	SOAR	analysis,	and	
finally,	an	impact-effort	analysis	of	the	actions	identified.	

 


